
UNITED STATES 

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

REGION IV 

612 EAST LAMAR BLVD , SUITE 400 
ARLINGTON , TEXAS 76011 ·4125 

OCT 1 3 

Mr. Robert Jefferson, Radiation Safety Officer 
Acuren USA 
101 Underwood Road 
Building J 
La Porte, TX 77571 

SUBJECT: CLOSURE OF INVESTIGATION (01 4-2010-027) 

Dear Mr. Jefferson: 

This refers to an investigation conducted by the NRC's Office of Investigations regarding 
activities at Acuren USA. The Office of Investigations initiated the investigation to determine 
whether a Non-Destructive Testing Rope Access Technician for Acuren USA Incorporated was 
subjected to discrimination by management for rais ing safety concerns. 

Based on the evidence developed during the investigation, testimony, and document reviews, 
the alleged discrimination was determined to be not sUbstantiated. The NRC plans no further 
action related to the discrimination aspect of this allegation and considers this investigation 
closed. 

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC's "Rules of Practice," a copy of this letter will be 
available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the 
Publicly Available Records (PARS) component of NRC's document system (ADAMS). ADAMS 
is accessible from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html(the Public 
Electronic Reading Room). 

Docket: 030-36217 
license: 42-32443-01 

Sincerely, 

Heather J. Gepford, Chief 
Allegations Coordination and Enforcement Branch 


